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October 2, 2017 
 
Raimere Fitzpatrick 
El Paso County Development Services Department 
Transmitted via email: 
raimerefitzpatrick@elpasoco.com 
 

RE: Waterbury Filing No. 2 – Phase 1 
  Parts of Sections 28, 29 and 33, T12S, R64W, 6th P.M. 
  Upper Black Squirrel Creek Designated Ground Water Basin 
  Water Division 8, Water District 10 
 
 
Dear Mr. Fitzpatrick: 
 

We have reviewed your final plat for 72 single family lots (consisting of 20.355 acres), 
second plat within the Phase 1 of Waterbury Preliminary Plan. Please refer to the State 
Engineer’s Office opinion regarding the Waterbury subdivision in our letter dated May 2, 2013, 
copy attached.  

 
Should you have any questions, please contact Neelha Mudigonda of this office. 

 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Keith Vander Horst, P.E. 

Chief of Water Supply, Basins 
 
 
 

cc: Division 2 Division Engineer 
 District 10 Water Commissioner 
 Upper Black Squirrel GWMD 
 510-BD and 511-BD 
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